VETERAN’S MEMORIAL COMMITTEE

Meeting of the Veterans Memorial Committee was held on April 7, 2025 at Wallingford Town Hall,
Room 220. Chairman Ruth Palmer called the meeting to order at 1900. There were 7 members and 1
guests present.

Minutes for previous meeting approved as submitted.

Beverly Churchill brought up that a Cadillac convertible will be available for parade as well as an old
Dodge; discussion.

Bob Avino said that Bob Devaney would like to come to a meeting to discuss military vehicles; he will be
invited to come to the 4/28 meeting.

Discussion held regarding Parade Marshal, George Messier to as Adam Jackson, Purple Heart recipient.
Ray Rys asked if we needed permit for school (Lyman Hall); he will take care of it.
Discussion held regarding Purple Heart theme on program, Ed Zolkiewicz to work on that.

Discussion held regarding flag folding at church and perhaps using the 13 folds program; more to come
with video.

George will speak to the Mayor about speaking at church service; also working on transportation for
WWII Veterans for 19 May service in Hartford.

Discussion held regarding event promotion at Senior Center.
Old Business — there was no old business to discuss.

New Business — there was no new business.

Next meeting is April 28, 2025 at 1900.

Meeting adjourned at 1938 after a moment of silence for departed members.
Respectfully submitted,

Elise M. Gallup
Secretary
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